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The Bulletin 
 

     

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

 

Step Outside, Switch on your GPS. Join the World-Wide Geo-Caching Movement. 

www.hudsonshope.ca/adventure/things-to-do 
Get your passport inside this Bulletin on pages 17 to 20 or pick one up at the  

District Office. 

FUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY 
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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 



August 2020 3 The Bulletin 

 



The Bulletin                                                                                                4                                                                                         August 2020 

 

James Paulgaard 
Unit Chief/Community Paramedic 
Station 862 Hudson's Hope 
North East District 
BC Emergency Health Services 
Phone 250-783-5252 Cell 250-874-7110  
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For more information please call or text    Andrea at 780-814-2295 or email andiema30@gmail.com 

THE GRAD CLASS OF IS  
LOOKING FOR WORK! 

Have any odd jobs that  

need to be done? 
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 Sunday Monday Tuesday 
Wednes-

day 
Thursday Friday Saturday 

Aqua fit  

5:30 - 6:30 
am 

7:30 - 8:30 
pm 

5:30 - 6:30 
am 

7:30 - 8:30 
pm 

5:30 - 6:30 
am 

7:30 - 8:30 
pm 

12:00 - 
1:00 pm 

12:00 - 
1:00 pm  

Lane 
Swim 

12:00 - 
1:00 pm 

6:30 - 8:00 
am 

7:30 - 8:30 
pm 

6:30 - 8:00 
am 

7:30 - 8:30 
pm 

6:30 - 8:00 
am 

7:30 - 8:30 
pm 

  
12:00 - 
1:00 pm 

Family 
Swim 

10:30 - 
11:45 am 

3:45 - 5:30 
pm 

8:15 - 10:15 
am 

8:15 - 10:15 
am 

8:15 - 10:15 
am 

10:30 - 
11:45 am 

3:45 - 5:30 
pm 

10:30 - 
11:45 am 

3:45 - 5:30 
pm 

10:30 - 
11:45 am 

3:45 - 5:30 
pm 

Public 
Swim 
 

1:00 - 3:30 
pm 

11:45 - 1:45 
pm 

2:00 - 4:00 
pm 

4:15 - 6:15 
pm 

6:30 - 7:30 
pm 

11:45 - 1:45 
pm 

2:00 - 4:00 
pm 

4:15 - 6:15 
pm 

6:30 - 7:30 
pm 

11:45 - 1:45 
pm 

2:00 - 4:00 
pm 

4:15 - 6:15 
pm 

6:30 - 7:30 
pm 

1:00 - 3:30 
pm 

1:00 - 3:30 
pm 

1:00 - 3:30 
pm 

Adult 
Swim 

 10:30 - 
11:30 am 

10:30 - 
11:30 am 

10:30 - 
11:30 am    

Cleaning 

11:45 - 
12:00 noon 
3:30 - 3:45 

pm 

8:00 - 8:15 
am 

10:15 - 
10:30 am 
11:30 - 

11:45 am 
1:45 - 2:00 

pm 
4:00 - 4:15 

pm 
6:15 - 6:30 

pm 

8:00 - 8:15 
am 

10:15 - 
10:30 am 
11:30 - 

11:45 am 
1:45 - 2:00 

pm 
4:00 - 4:15 

pm 
6:15 - 6:30 

pm 

8:00 - 8:15 
am 

10:15 - 
10:30 am 
11:30 - 

11:45 am 
1:45 - 2:00 

pm 
4:00 - 4:15 

pm 
6:15 - 6:30 

pm 

11:45 - 
12:00 noon 
3:30 - 3:45 

pm 

11:45 - 
12:00 noon 
3:30 - 3:45 

pm 

11:45 - 
12:00 noon 
3:30 - 3:45 

pm 

Check out our website  
hudsonshope.ca for the latest  

schedule, or stop by the  
District Office to pick one up. 

Season Passes and Punch cards will 
be available for purchase at the Pool.  

 

Now accepting Interac! 
Sorry …. No Visa or MC 

10201 Holland Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9913 
Email: pool@hudsonshope.ca 
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Between June 17th and July 17th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP frontline officers re-
sponded to 37 calls to service. Several rural patrols and road safety patrols were 
also conducted during this time.  
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP would like to advise the public that the detachment front 
counter is once again open. The front counter was closed in early March, affecting 
services such as criminal record checks and walk in enquires. If you do attend the 
detachment, there is a limit of two persons in the lobby at a time. Hand sanitizer 
and a washroom is available to wash your hands when you enter and when you 
leave.  
 

A one of a kind traffic sign was reported to have been stolen on June 22nd. The 
sign, described as being a large orange 2’x4’ with black lettering reading ‘Cattle 
Drive in Progress’, had been put out along Highway 29N, near the Farrell Creek 
Bridge, to warn motorists of livestock in the area. Once the cattle drive was com-
pleted, the sign had gone missing.  (2020-200) 
 

On June 26th, while making routine patrols, a Hudson’s Hope officer came across a 
side by side roll over collision. There were no injuries to the driver, however the 
side by side was not registered. The Hudson’s Hope RCMP would like to remind 
ATV users that ATV’s are to be registered and helmets must be worn. Please use 
the trails safety and properly to avoid injuries and possible fines. (2020-204) 
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of an e-mail scam on June 29th. It was 
stated that unless the owner of the e-mail did not pay $119 in crypto-currency (bit-
coin) some personal information would be released. If you are a victim of this type 
of scam, or one of the many other scams that are used, please contact the detach-
ment. You will also be asked to report these incidents to the Canadian anti-fraud 
centre. They have a lot of information regarding the different scams, how to pro-
tect yourself and how to educate others at https://www.antifraudcentre-
centreantifraude.ca/index-eng.htm. (2020-206) 
 

On July 6th, 2020 the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a break and enter 
and theft of a boat from a fenced compound on Dinosaur Lake Rd. Unknown cul-
prits had entered the chained compound overnight and removed the boat. The boat 
and trailer have since been located in the Moberly Lake Area. Unfortunately, the 
boat had been stripped. This investigation is ongoing and the Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
are requesting anyone with information regarding this break and enter and theft to 
contact the detachment at 250-783-5241. You can also report information and re-
main anonymous by contacting BC Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. You could 

https://www.antifraudcentre-centreantifraude.ca/index-eng.htm
https://www.antifraudcentre-centreantifraude.ca/index-eng.htm
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receive a cash reward of up to $2000 upon arrest and charge. (2020-219) 
 

On July 14th, a concerned citizen brought an injured fawn to the detachment for 
assistance. Cst SCHMIDT, with the help of is family and detachment PSE Linda, 
were able to assist the fawn by providing it with liquids. After being named Hudson, 
the fawn was transported to a wild life preservation ranch in the area. A follow up 
the following day reported that Hudson was fighting off some swelling and an infec-
tion, however antibiotics were helping him along, and it was hoped he’d be able to 
make a recovery.  

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 
 

Cpl Rob Gardner 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
250-783-5241 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca


The Bulletin                                                                                                10                                                                                         August 2020 

 

The District of Hudson’s Hope Council members 
are pleased to announce that the Leo & Ethel Rutledge 

Scholarship was awarded to John Herrington by Principal 
Derek Beam during the Graduation Ceremonies held at 

the Hudson’s Hope Secondary School on June 26, 2020.  
The Scholarship is for $1,000 and paid upon completion 

of the first semester of post-secondary studies, along 
with enrollment in a second semester. 

 

Once again, Council would like to congratulate 
John Herrington and wishes him success with his post-

secondary studies. 

Leo & Ethel Rutledge Scholarship 
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Tips to Stay Safe  
While Boating 

 

With the four tips below, individuals 
who are boating can stay safe and en-
sure that each experience out on the 

water is rewarding and free of potential 
emergencies. 

 
1. The importance of lifejackets: The most essential thing that individuals need 
when they're out on the water is a lifejacket or personal flotation device (PFD), as 
this can substantially reduce the potential for drowning or other dangerous aquatic 
incidents. 
 

2. Avoid alcohol: According to the Canadian Red Cross, 37 per cent of boaters in 
Canada consume alcohol each time they are on the water, while alcohol has been 
linked as a factor in more than 40 percent of deaths in recreational boating inci-
dents. Beer, liquor and wine can negatively impact a boater's judgment and make 
him or her less likely to maintain control of core motor functions compared to indi-
viduals who do not drink on the water, which underscores the importance of being 
sober while boating. 
 

3. Pay attention to weather conditions: While 
weather conditions may not seem as essential as 
wearing a lifejacket or PFD, understanding what 
the climate and forecast will be like during an up-
coming boating experience can be crucial for 
staying safe while aboard a vessel. 
 

4. Bringing safety gear on board: From marine 
first aid kits to sunscreen, drinking water, flash-
lights, sound signaling devices and manual pro-
pelling devices, there are a variety of safety de-
vices that should be brought on a boat in order to 
reduce the likelihood of emergencies. 
 

In addition to these helpful tips, you can also 
learn more about the benefits of water safety at 
www.redcross.ca 
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Help first responders find you when every second counts. 

9904 

The Importance of a 

Properly displaying your civic number on your house or at the end of your drive ensures fast 
emergency response for the AMBULANCE, FIRE and POLICE Services. Precious minutes can 
pass while the emergency vehicle attempts to locate the emergency incident.   
 
It is strongly recommended that you ensure that a civic address is posted with the following 
guidelines in place: 
 
•the civic address the District has assigned to the premises must  be displayed on the princi-

pal building on the premises and must be legible from a minimum                   distance 
of fifteen (15) metres; 

•where a building is set back from the street or roadway fronting the property such that the 
assigned street address is not clearly legible from the street or roadway, or where land-
scaping or architectural appurtenances or other obstructions obstruct the address, the as-
signed street address shall also be displayed at the driveway entrance from the street or 
road serving the building on a weather-resistant sign permanently mounted on a post and 
visible from all direction of traffic flow; and 

•letters or numbers displayed on a building must be of a colour which contrasts with the 
background colour of the building or sign. 

 
More information on how to properly display your civic address can be found in the Fire Pro-
tection and Life Safety Bylaw 775, contact the District office at (250)783-9901 for more infor-
mation. 

  DISTRICT OFFICE  

UTILITY NEWS 

Public Notice 
Utility bills have been mailed out. 
If paid by August 14, 2020 you only 
have to pay the discounted amount. 
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Did you know the Visitor Cen-
tre has re-opened as of June 
1st?  
 

These past two months have 
definitely been unusual, but we 
are still committed to making 
the most of the summer! After 
working for several years as an 
information counsellor, I am so 
pleased to be the new supervi-
sor. I have big boots to fill but I 
am looking forward to working 
with such a wonderful 

team. We have two new additions to our crew: Emma-Lee Ravanello and Cassidy 
Reschke! These students have been eager to guide our tourists and accommodate 
their vacation needs. 
 
We would also like to take this opportunity to thank Kathy Burseth and Elaine 
Rhymer for all of their hard work here at the Visitor Centre. Kathy had been the su-
pervisor for many years and always made Hudson’s Hope a memorable stop for 
travellers. Both Elaine and Kathy created such a welcoming, friendly atmosphere 
and will truly be missed as part of our staff. 
 
Amongst these troubled times, travel should be limited, which is why it may feel 
contradictory working here at the Visitor Centre. However, the last few months 
have exemplified how truly fortunate we are to live in such an outdoor-oriented 
neighborhood. Hikes have never been more requested, as they are a great way to 
enjoy the summer while still social distancing. The majority of our visitors make up 
either locals or those from nearby communities, many with a new-found apprecia-
tion for our beautiful peace region. It is 
a great time to check out new trails, en-
joy a boat ride with your family, and/or 
create memories by taking advantage of 
the many camping opportunities! 
 
Celina, Emma-Lee, and Cassidy 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den.  
 

I hope everyone is enjoying the summer. Let’s hope we 
have some great weather for August.  
 

Congratulations to all the winners of the Canada Day deco-
rating contest. We had a tough time doing the judging, 
there were some great entries! 
 

Congratulations also goes to Paul Dupuis for winning the 
Meat Draw but the real winner was the Friends of Hudson’s 
Hope who received all the money from the draw, $1850. It 
will go along way in helping to replenish the shelves in the 
food bank. 

 

 
 
 

Enjoy the rest of the summer and stay safe!! 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always looking for 
new members! 
 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   
“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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 Where Accepted 
 

Curbside collection 
Multi-family Collection 

Recycle BC depots 

Accepted Materials 

•Plastic jugs with screw tops used for milk, 
cooking oil, laundry detergent and fabric 
softener, cleaning solutions, cleaning 
products, body care products, wind-
shield washer fluid, etc. 

•Plastic bottles with screw caps, spray 
pump, or pull-up tops for food, dish 
soap, mouthwash, shampoos, condition-
ers and other personal care products, 
pills and vitamins, laundry products, etc. 

•Plastic jars with wide mouths and screw-
top lids for peanut butter, jam, nuts, con-
diments, vitamins and supplements, 
personal care products, etc. 

•Plastic clamshells with hinged or click-
closed tops for baked goods, fruit, pro-
duce, eggs, etc. 

•Plastic back-bottom trays and clear tops 
for deli chicken, single-serve meals, pre-
pared foods, baked goods, housewares, 
and hardware such as screws or picture 
hangers, etc. 

•Plastic tubs and lids for food such as mar-

garine and spreads, dairy products such 
as yogurt, cottage cheese, sour cream, 
ice cream, etc. 

•Plastic cold drink cups with lids for take-out 
beverages 

•Plastic garden pots and trays for bedding 
plants, seedlings, vegetable plants, etc. 

•Plastic pails less than 25L for laundry de-
tergent, ice cream, pet food, etc. 

•Microwavable bowls and cups 

•Empty single-use coffee and tea pods; re-
move lids and do not include lids with 
recycling 

•Rigid plastic packaging for toys, tooth-
brushes, batteries, etc; remove paper 
backing and recycle separately. 

Not Accepted 
•Beverage bottles or jugs for flavoured tea, 

juice, or other beverages (return to de-
pot for deposit refund) 

•Containers for motor oil, vehicle lubricant or 
antifreeze products (call the RCBC Hot-
line 1-800-667-4321 or 
check Recyclepedia) 

•Packaging labelled biodegradable or com-
postable 

•Liquid-absorbing pads, e.g., in trays of 
meat, poultry, fish, etc. 

•Plastic wrap 
•Plastic blister packs e.g. plastic/foil protec-

tive packaging for chewing gum and pills 
•Ceramic plant pots 

•Lawn edging, tarps, plastic furniture or toys 
•Garden hoses 
•Plastic string or rope 
•Plastic paint cans (call the RCBC Hotline 1-

800-667-4321 or check Recyclepedia) 
•Pails larger than 25L 
•Pails for lubricants and oils (call the RCBC 

Hotline 1-800-667-4321 or 
check Recyclepedia) 

•Microwavable bowls with metal rims 
•Plastic or foil lids from coffee and tea  pods 

https://recyclebc.ca/recycling-at-home/recycling-depots/
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
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What is Geocaching? 
Geocaching is a real-world, outdoor treasure 
hunting game using GPS- enabled devices. 
Participants navigate to a specific set of GPS 
coordinates and then attempt to find the ge-
ocache (container) hidden at that location. 
 

What is the District of Hud-
son’s Hope Geo-Adventure? 
A series of hidden geocaches in the Hud-
son’s Hope region. Find all the caches, com-
plete this passport and receive a prize! 
 

Get Started! 
1. Register for a free Basic Membership at www.geocaching.com. 
 

2. Use a GPS device and the clues provided on www.geocaching.com to search 
for geocaches in the Hudson’s Hope region. 
 

3. Record your finds online and in the geocache log books. Some geo- caches will 
contain trade-able objects. If you remove something from the cache, replace it 
with something of equal value. 
 

4. Hide the geocache exactly where you found it and move on to the next one. 
 

5. Collect the secret word from all caches listed on the passport and rec- ord them 
on this passport. 
 

6. When complete, redeem this passport to claim a District of Hudson’s Hope 
coins. See back page for details. *Limited to one geocoin per geocaching.com 
username while quantities last. 
 

7. Share your experience with the geocaching community on 
www.geocaching.com 
 

Terms and Conditions 
District of Hudson’s Hope coins are awarded in the order they are received, while 
supplies last. Only one coin will be awarded per geocaching username. The District 
of Hudson’s Hope reserves the right to limit or revoke this after at any time. Addi-
tional terms and conditions may apply.  
 

Participation is at your own risk 

http://www.geocaching.com/
http://www.geocaching.com/
http://www.geocaching.com/
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1. Beattie Park GC5YggH    

2. Trappers Shed GC5Y8H6    

3. Home Run Forest GC5WQX5    

4. Under a log GC5W8R4    

5. Lookout Below GC5YGGW    

6. The Wandering Moose GC5XK02    

7. Abandoned Mtn Bike Trail GC5YEMH    

8. Whattaspot GC58712    

9. YNH GC2XZCK    

10. Bullrush GC143V4    

11. Traper’s Cabin GC59B81    

12. Bayside Cabin GC5YENH    

13. Hudson’s Hope Steam Vents GC6353Y    

14. Peace Canyon Lookout GC2BWXX    

15. Pioneer Cemetery Trails GC63Y4X    

20.Jamieson Woods GC63ZRX    

21. Welcome to Hudson’s Hope GC63ZVH ___________ 

Geo-Adventure Cache Name          GC Code                    Secret Word 

Collect 10 Secret Words to win a Silver District Coin  

Collect 20 Secret Words to win a Gold District Coin 
 

District of Hudson's Hope GPS Borrowing 
The District of Hudson's Hope has GPS (Global Positioning System) devices 
available to borrow for up to four days. 
 

There is currently two (2) Garmin eTrex 20 held at the District Office. You are 
required to pay a $200 deposit to borrow a GPS from the District which will 
be refunded when the GPS device is returned in good working order. 

Record the secret word found in ech cache in the space provided. 
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How to claim your coin!  
 
Bring this completed passport to: 
 
District of Hudson’s Hope Office, 9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope, BC  
(8:30 am—4:30 pm, weekdays, excluding statutory holidays) 
Phone: 250-783-9901 
 
OR 

 
Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre, 9555 Beattie Drive, Hudson’s Hope, BC (8:30 
am—5:00 pm, 7 days a week from May to September) 
Phone: 250-783-9154  
 
If you can’t come to come during our business hours, you can scan and  
email passport to sec@hudsonshope.ca.  
 
If you can’t come to come during our business hours, you can scan and  
email passport to sec@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Name:                                                                                        __   

Street Address: _________________________________                                                   

City: ____________________________________       __  

Province/State:                              Country:                                     

Postal Code:                                      Email:                               

Geocaching.com Username:                                                                    

 
Terms and Conditions 
District of Hudson’s Hope coins are awarded in the order they are received, 
while supplies last. Only one coind will be awarded per geochashing username. 
The District of Hudson’s Hope reserves the right to limit or revoke this after at 
any time. Additional terms and conditions may apply. 

mailto:sec@hudsonshope.ca
mailto:sec@hudsonshope.ca
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2020 

 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons between 
the ages of 13 and 19 who has made a positive contribution to the community on a volunteer 
basis such as developing a project, serving on a committee and/or other volunteer work with 
organizations and groups. Youth in this category may display outstanding qualities, provide 

leadership, support their peers, overcome challenges and/or contribute to their community in 
a meaningful way. 

 

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
 

'YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 
 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer. A monetary donation of $1,000 
will be given to the club, organization or charity  

of the winner’s choice or can be used in the form of a bursary. 
 

Deadline for nominations is August 28, 2020. 
 

Let us recognize the youth in our community! Nominate that special someone that is always 
volunteering in your club, organization or event and show them how much they are appreci-

ated! 
 

Youth Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on the 
Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
 

 1. Name of Volunteer               2. Name of Nominee 
 3. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community            4. Nominee’s Telephone Number                                                             

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    

 

  1 
 

2 3 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 7 8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 
 

 
7PM MEETING 

14 
UTILITIES ARE 

15 

16 17 
 

18 
 

19 20 21 

 
22 

23 

 
30 

24 

 
31 

 

25 26 27 28 29 

AU GU S T  2 0 2 0  

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Erosion Control 
Labour Crews 

Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
 

6 7 
 

8 9 10 

 
 

 
 

7PM MEETING 

11 12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 17 
 

18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 
 

26 

27 
 

28 29 30    

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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SOLUTION TO  
LAST MONTHS PUZZLE 

IS ON PAGE 34 

AUGUST PUZZLE 
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Hudson’s Hope Historical Society 
Annual General Meeting  

7:00pm Thursday, August 20, 2020 
At the Museum! 

 

Please come out, support your local Heritage Society. 
Please consider joining the Board, we will be electing a new Board of Directors for 

2020/2021, as we are losing a few important long-term members to moves outside 
of Hudson’s Hope and without a full board the museum may not be able to support 

as many programs/displays in the future.  
 

Meetings are on the third Thursday of each the Month, if you have any questions or 
are interested in joining the Board, please call the Museum at 250-783-5735 or 

come to the AGM. Everyone is welcome at meetings.  
 

If the weather is favorable, the AGM -meeting will be outside on the museum 
grounds; Please bring a lawn chair. 

 
Summer is in full swing at the museum, 
and are staff is working hard to keep the 

museum clean and safe for visitors! 
Please be aware of our Covid 19 rules; No 

more then six visitors at a time in the 
museum buildings, and please try to 

maintain your distance from other visi-
tors. Please do not touch the artifacts and 

no public washrooms  
 

 If you would like any further information, 
please call the Museum at (250) 783-
5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley that you live in!  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca%0d#
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Amber Norton 
Library Director 
 

COVID-19 prevention 
restrictions in effect 
for all library users. 

Please pay careful atten-
tion to our signage on 
the exterior entryway 

window; restrictions may 
be lifted, reinstated or 
amended at any time.  

 

 
Interlibrary Loans: As of July 23rd, when this is being written, Interlibrary Loans are still 
to remain closed.  There has been more discussion at the provincial level in favour of reac-
tivating this service, but there is no official date in place from the provincial authorities to 
reinstate this service.  We sincerely apologize for the inconvenience and will notify our pa-
trons via Facebook and PSA as soon as this service is reinstated. In the meantime, our local 
hold service is active and may be managed online or can be placed through phone, email or 
in person. Please contact our staff for a quick tutorial, to sign up for your own library card 
or to simply place a hold. 

Library Capacity: The current 
capacity of the library building is 
indicated by our open sign as 
mentioned in this yellow library 
occupancy poster.  There is a fur-
ther occupancy restriction on the 
children’s library area, please see 
poster next to the Summer Read-
ing Club section.  The Reading 
Room* and book club collection 
are in an area that is restricted to 
staff only. 

COVID-19 prevention regula-
tions will be updated as necessary 
to ensure that we are adhering to 
WorkSafe regulations and BC 
Health recommendations.   
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Current Library Services: We are now open 
but our hours have changed to try to accommo-
date more patrons that are abiding by varying 
levels of COVID-19 self-protection, please see 
our advertising to see what days and hours cer-
tain services are available. Public access is noted 
in the Grab & Go poster, contactless holds 
pickup appointment time availability are indicat-
ed in the Library Takeout poster.  Mondays 
have been set aside for medically vulnerable 
patrons, including seniors, to make appoint-
ments to access the library, please see the poster 
at the end of the library section of the Bulletin.  
Please take care in noting which hours are avail-
able and for what service, as there are two ads 
that include a list of hours and only the Grab & 
Go hours are for public access.  Please also 
note, the library is only open to individual users 
for short term browsing and checkouts.    Indi-
vidual family groups may access the library to-
gether but please note, children under the age 
of 10 must be directly supervised at all times by 
their guardian to ensure adherence to personal 
hygiene standards and item quarantine proto-
cols. 

Item Donations: Item donations may once 
again be brought to the library.  Please note that 
we can only accept a few books at a time, no 
more than a standard grocery bag per household.  
Please add a note to your donation with your 
name so that we can thank you in the Bulletin, 
tie the bag and leave in our outside book drop, 
next to the bulletin board.  If you have items that 
cannot fit through the book drop, we cannot 
accept those donations at this time.    
 
Summer Reading Club: Due to the ongoing 
COVID-19 protocols and keeping in mind the 
new library capacity and the excessive amount of 
staff hours that would be needed in order to pro-
vide face-to-face programming with lower num-
bers of children per group, we are opting to pro-
vide SRC as an online program supplemented by 
weekly packages of reading materials and craft 
supplies to be picked up at the library.  
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Shellie Howard, Program Librarian 
It isn’t too late to get your child registered with Summer Reading Club!  There are multiple ways to 
participate.  You can track reading online (go to bcsrc.ca) or in the traditional SRC tracking records 
(pick up in the library).  You can join your friends online for Zoom sessions with me, where we do 
crafts and read stories with the younger groups and participate in reading challenges and just hang 
out and chat on Zoom for the Tween and Teen groups.  
 

Notes:  

• The Teen group cannot register online, register directly with Shellie 

• Zoom sessions have to be signed up for with library staff (youngadult.hhpl@pris.ca) 

• SRC online is extremely private, even our own librarians don’t know who has registered online 
unless you self-disclose that you have registered 

• The Zoom sessions that would fall on the Holiday, Monday August 3rd, are scheduled for the 
following Wednesday August 5th. 

 

Our Storytime littles and parents club is directed toward 
preschoolers but moms with babies are welcome to join the 
online Zoom sessions for the social aspect as well.  
 

There will be a Summer Reading Club for 5-8 year olds as 
well as for 9-12.  These sessions have live stories, craft ses-
sions, games and a whole lot more fun! 
 

Our SRC for teens ages 13-18 is a service that is not rein-
forced with provincial help with materials and program de-
velopment, as the other SRC programs are, but we know a 
lot of teens out there that love to read and/or would like to 
join in on the Zoom session.  If your teen would like to 
join, you just need to call the library to register as there is 
no option for teens to sign up on the SRC registration page.   
Our Monday Zoom sessions are super easy to do!   
 

Parents & tots at 10:30 am  
Ages 5-8 meet at 12:30 pm 
Ages 9-12 meet at 2:30 pm 
Ages 13-18 meet at 4:30 pm 
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Register your kids and get started. We have prizes for the participants of this program, so 
make sure they are registered as they might win an amazing prize!  Please check out our 
Facebook page and our website for updates or call us anytime. 
SRC is different this year but it is still just as fun!!! 

Thank you: We would like to again thank the public 
for hanging in there with us while we were undertak-
ing the tough work of getting everything prepared to 
reopen.  We really appreciate your patience and posi-
tive reinforcement during these strange and often 
challenging times. 

Healthy wishes from the HHPL staff! Hopeful-
ly we will see you all soon!  

Note from Amber – if you love reading as much as 
I do, and like to torture yourself with books about 
life’s current challenges… why not try pandemic 
fiction?  This month’s quotes are from the series 
that I am currently reading.  Pandemic fiction will 
be on display in the library this month. 

“Don’t let the fear and suspicion of the brutal and 
ignorant make you doubt yourself.” ― Year One 

“Love has no end, no borders, no limits. The more 
you give, the more there is.”― Of Blood and Bone 

“It never makes any sense, you know? Being mean 
never makes any sense.”.”― The Rise of Magicks 

Nora Roberts, Chronicles of The One series  
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Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

 

 

  

  

  
 

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Freddette 

Ave 

$125,000.00 

9441 Beattie Dr. 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500 

 10105 Arena Rd 

$529,900.00 

MLS R2385740 

Call  or Text  
Lanna Tucker  
250-793-4270  

10101 MacDougall   

$229,900.00 

MLS R2431390 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/Max Action Realty Inc. 

9003 Taylor Ave. 

$189,900.00 

MLS R2456182 

10118 MacDougall  

$199,900.00 

MLS R2426803 

PRCL A Beryl Prairie  

$39,900.00 
MLS R2455504 

Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

19631 Lesage RD 
$299,900.00 

MLS R2464374 

SOLD 

9525 Matt Boe 

Ave 

$225,000.00 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   

Tuesday, Thursday &  
Saturday 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
 

These hours are subject to change. 
Please call or check your PSA’s for 

updates. 
 

 NOW OPEN  
WITH  

LIMITED HOURS  

 
JULY SOLUTION 

Outdoor adult pickleball is back for the 
summer. Come join us at the courts on 
Wednesday evenings from 7-9 and Sun-
days from 11-1 weather permitting. If 
you’ve never tried and want to give it a 
whirl, we will show you the ins and outs. 
We have all the equipment and it doesn’t 
cost anything to play. Hope to see you 
there!! 
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We invite all who knew 
and loved Mitch Gable to come and cel-
ebrate his life with us. Please drop in 
anytime from 11:00am onward on Au-
gust 22, 2020 in Mitch’s garden at 
10719 Dr. Greene St. If you have any 
pictures, memoires, or stories that you 
would like to share, that would be most 
welcomed.  
 

An informal service will begin at 1;00pm 
with eulogy and sharing. Refreshments 
will follow. We look forward to reminisc-
ing with you.  
 

Sincerely and gratefully,  
 

Sue Buchanan and Brody Kane. 

 
 

St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

There will not be a service in March. Bishop 
David Lehmann will be doing the next service on 

Saturday, April 11th at 2 pm. Drop by for 
lunch at noon to visit with him. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 
 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 3:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 1:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 11:00 am - 4:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. Closed 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….… 9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:……………………………………………………………… 250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….  hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….…………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                                               or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….   250-783-5505 
E-mail:………………………………………   hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours:  Tuesday ……………………………………1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
             Thursday ………………..……………….. 1:00 pm—4:00 pm 
             Saturday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Week last week of the month from Tuesday to Saturday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen …… Joan     250-783-8756 

                                                    Stephanie     250-783-0959 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


